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Alexander Gunyon
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Sent: 11 May 2024 11:22
To: Consultations
Subject: Objection: Brooklands Development, Whitstable

Categories: Blue category

--Email From External Account-- 

Dear Sir/Madam, 

  

I would like to add an objection to the proposed development of farm land known as 'Brooklands' in Whitstable. 
1400 homes on the outskirts of Whitstable are beyond belief, our Town is already at capacity with many housing 
developments already in progress. Whitststable Heights has been plagued by wet boggy gardens due to 
drainage and our systems can't cope.  

  

I'm also concerned about the development at Church Lane, which on ground with a Marsh like structure, only means 
this will also flood. Seasalter Lane floods with practically every rain fall, and will not cope with additional house on 
this site.  

  

With regards Brooklands - this area is possibly the only open farming lands left in our area and should be protected, 
1,400 homes will put extra strain on drainage and will push more pollution into our beaches (you know how bad this 
is NOW, I have lived in Whitstable all my life and now will not enter the sea). The local area can't cope with over-
stretched hospitals (failing hospitals QEQM & Ashford), GPs surgeries and don't get me started on NHS Dentists. 

  

Everyday of the week is now a mission to get from one side of our Town to the other, so additional traffic will bring 
us to a total stand still - we can't move!  

  

The over development of Whitstable is killing our Town and ruining the lives of those living here. I appreciate 
Government has set targets, but in a small seaside Town the amount of pre-existing new builds are more than 
enough - we can't breathe. 

  

Regards, 

  

Karen Bayfield 
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